Chestnut Hill Association Newsletter
December, 2005

Greetings and best wishes to everyone at this holiday season. It has been a busy fall, and the
winter season is now upon us. We hope that you have enjoyed the pleasant weather while it
lasted and remember that spring is not far behind!

New Neighbors

We extend a warm welcome to to Paul and Kathy Beach, who have moved from Delaware
to 30354 Mallard Drive. We extend another welcome to Dr. Elizabeth Drewer, who is moving
to 30285 Mallard Drive.

Personal News

Pat and Joan Boyle's daughter, Christine, was married to Donny Kehrli on October 8" at the
Fairwinds in Bishopville, Maryland. We express our best wishes to them.

Phillip LeBel and Danitle Sorhagen were married on August 27" at the Green Hill Yacht
Club. This comes as Daniele completed early retirement in December 2004 from a 25-year
teaching career at Memorial Junior School in Whippany, New Jersey and then moved officially
to 30408 Mallard in early April. She now shares commuting with Phillip between Mallard
Drive and Montclair, New Jerey, where he continues work as Professor of Economics at
Montclair State University. Each spouse now has a grandchild — Siena Fershtman was born to
Daniele's daughter Juliette and husband Brian on November 14, 2004 — Ethan James Mentzer
was born to Phillip's daughter Natasha and husband Stefan on June 26, 2005.

On the recovery side, we send best wishes to Barbara White, at 30275 Mallard Drive, who is
recovering from shoulder surgery in the spring of 2005. Also, our best wishes to Sally Lambert,
who underwent knee replacement surgery in December.

We are pleased to note that Roy Caffey and Preston Tawes have apparently recovered fully
from their surgeries and have resumed their usual busy schedules.

Neighborhood News and Tips

This summer, we did succeed in getting the grass bordering route 13 north to get cut, albeit
in fits and starts, and with the usual tractor cuts from the folks at SHA. Thanks once again to
Barbara White for her diligence in getting this work done by the SHA.

Membership Renewal in the Chestnut Hill Association

As we come to end of the year, it is important to remember to renew your annual dues. It
still is just $15 per year, payable to the Chestnut HIIl Association, and collected by Barbara
White, Treasurer of the Association.

Finally, we now have a Chestnut Hill Association website. The site contains Adobe Acrobat
pdf files for: the Chestnut Hill Association Bylaws, the Chestnut Hill Association Land
Covenant, the Chestnut Hill Association Alphabetical Directory, and the Association newsletter.
The URL for the Association is:

http://alpha.montclair.edu/~lebelp/ChestnutHill Association.html
While some neighbors do not have internet access, it is our hope that the website may serve as a
useful source of information which we will update from time to time with practical information,
keeping open our traditional means of communication as well. If there are news items to report,
you can send them via email to: lebelp@mail.montclair.edu or a call at 410-546-4931.




